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NEWSLETTER VOL. 14, NO. 1, 1993 

ALEX THEATRE REHABILITATION UNDERWAY 

Many entryway details, including elements 
which have long been removed or covered, 
will be restored to their original appearance. 

Still in good condition, the 68 year old gold coffered ceiling 
in the lobby will be restored. (Photos by S. McKay) 

For all of us who have advocated and worked for the preservation of 
the Alex Theatre for the past five years, December was pretty exciting -­
the rehabilitation of the Alex began! On December 15th the City Council 
approved the building permit and the Redevelopment Agency awarded the 
construction contract. On the 17th, the construction barricade and trailer 
went up, and on the 21st, the work actually began. Since then the project 
has proceeded speedily with the progress apparent as each week goes by. 
All fixtures and seats were removed and stored, the demolition phase is 
complete, and construction has begun. 

The Glendale Historical Society was pleased to facilitate the donation 
of miscellaneous items, which were not considered historically significant, 
from the Alex to several Los Angeles-based organizations. Damaged theater 
curtains and screen masking were donated to "Friends of the Orpheum''; parts 
of the locking rail from the rigging system were donated to Metropolitan 
Theatres, Inc.; and the marquee letters were donated to the Los Angeles 
Historic Theatre Foundation. These groups were very appreciative to 
receive the items, which they plan to use at downtown Los Angeles theaters 
and for special events. 

As part of the rehabilitation project, the prominent Alex marquee and 
tower will be restored to their 1940 glory as designed bys. Charles Lee. 
One of the current challenges is to identify the original colors of the 
neon which was removed from the tower long ago. If you have a color 
photograph of the Alex tower at night, please contact Peyton Hall, 
preservation architect at John Ash Group (213) 383-0056. 

Andrea Rumberger 



PRESERVATION ISSUES: UPDATE 

Historic Preservation Element: The Historic Preservation Element of the 
City ' s General Plan, which stated the City's preservation goals and 
objectives and designated 33 local landmarks, has not been amended since 
its adoption in 1977. Preservation Planner Gerald Wasser is currently 
updating, expanding, and revising the document. The changes to the Element 
may also result in revision to the preservation ordinance which protects 
Glendale's landmarks. Revision of the Historic Preservation Element and 
the preservation ordinance will have important impacts on Glendale ' s 
cultural resources. TGHS will play an active role during the revision 
process to help shape these important preservation policy documents. 

Goode House: Following the City's purchase of the Goode House last fall, 
the Department of Community Development and Housing entered into negotia­
tions with the Crippled Children's Society (CCS) to develop the site as 
affordable housing for handicapped adults. Under the plan, the City will 
convey the property to CCS who will use Federal HUD grants and a City 
s ubsidy for the project. In October, project architect Efrain Olivares 
invited TGHS representatives to review preliminary plans for construction 
of 25 units around the Goode House which w'll be restored as the community 
center. The restoration plans are being prepared by consultant Lawrence 
Winans in association with architect Jai Pal Khalsa. The use of HUD funds 
for the project guarantees that the plans will be reviewed by the State 
Office of Historic Preservation for conformance with the Secretary of the 
Interior ' s Standards. We look forward to continuing to participate in the 
process and reviewing the final project plans. 

New Redevelopment Area: The Environmental Impact Report (EIR) on the new 
San Fernando Road Corridor Redevelopment Project was recently certified. 
As a result of extensive input by TGHS, the Final EIR requires that a 
"windshield" survey of historic resources be conducted within one year and 
that a complete survey be completed within 5 years to document potentially 
significant cultural resources in the area. The goal of the surveys is to 
identify important cultural resources early enough in the process so that 
the y can be preserved and incorporated into the development plans. 

Deukmejian Wilderness Park: Restoration of the park ' s historic stone barn 
is scheduled to begin this spring, the first phase of the Master Plan 
adopted by City Council in 1992. The City purchased the property, a local 
landmark formerly known as Inter-Valley Ranch, in 1989. The restored barn 
will s erve as a nature center to educate the public on the site ' s history. 

Taylor House: The oldest frame house in Glendale, the Taylor House was 
constructed in 1873, according to City records. Originally located at 
Pacific and Glenwood, it was moved in the early 19O0s to its current 
location at 1027 Glenwood Road. TGHS members recently toured the house 
which is currently for sale. Though overgrown and in disrepair, the 
foundation, floorboards, and roof of the original portion of the house 
appear stable, while later additions and the garage are not stable . 
Decorative features such as Craftsman paneling in the dining room, kitchen 
cabinetry, and stone porch piers, appear to have been added at the time t h e 
house was moved. At the time of designation in 1977 as a first order 
criteria landmark, the City recommended preservation and restoration of the 
Taylor House. We hope that the City and realtor will find a buyer for the 
property who will take advantage of the tax incentives available through 
the Mills Act to rehabilitate the historic home. For further information , 
call Verdugo Hills Realty at 818-242-6854 or Preservation Planner Gerald 
Wasser 818-548-2140. 

Andrea Humberger 
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The elegant station entrance has greeted travellers for Sleek Metrolink commuter trains stop at the depot now known as 
70 years. (Photo by S. McKay) the Glendale Transportation Center. (Photo by R.M. Newcomb) 

GLENDALE'S METROLINK STATION: A PROUD BLENDING OF THE OLD AND NEW 

What could be more American than balloons, politicians, music, and 
folks all gathered at the railway station in an election year? Well, we 
had all these, plus Glendale City officials, the Southern California Rail 
Authority, sponsoring businesses, and The Glendale Historical Society at 
the new Glendale Transit Center on October 26. On that day, celebrations 
were held marking the opening of three routes of the Southern California 
METROLINK commuter train network. 

Four trains originating in Moorpark in Ventura County and three from 
Santa Clarita stop in Glendale each weekday morning on their way to 
downtown Los Angeles, and an equal number return in the evenings. The 
downtown L.A. terminus is the beautifully refurbished and upgraded Union 
Station. The METROLINK system is designed to reduce periphery-to-center 
commuter traffic on the freeways and, consequently, to reduce air pollution 
in the L.A. basin. 

Judging from the enthusiastic morning sendoff of METROLINK from the 
Glendale Station, the system should prosper. The Glendale Bee Line and RTD 
have gone all-out to provide connections from train stations to business 
and manufacturing centers. With local politicians making opening 
statements, the spectators watched the trains come and go and enjoyed the 
festive atmosphere. Thanks to Dick Montgomery, Shannon Pedlow, and Sid 
Gordon, TGHS was represented on the opening day at the Transportation 
Center. Our line of merchandise and publications was on display, and 
informative answers were being provided to all who paused at our table. 

As the TGHS newsletter reported (Vol. 11, No. 1, 1990), Glendale's 
venerable train station has stood the test of time and the many changes in 
commuter traffic in Southern California. The Spanish Colonial Revival 
style building has been in continuous use since its construction as a 
Southern Pacific Depot in 1923. It was indeed a thrill to see our 
handsome, neat, and tidy station still present to help usher in yet another 
chapter in public transit. The City of Glendale, which now owns and 
operates the station and which is undertaking its historic restoration, is 
to be congratulated for helping so effectively in this new regional 
endeavor. We are proud to have been present to help in the launching! 

Robert M. Newcomb 
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DEMOLITION OF PUBLIC SERVICE BUILDING UNDERWAY 

TGHS representatives have continued to monitor the process preceding 
the demolition of the Public Service Building to insure that the mitigation 
measures adopted by the City in August are carried out. According to the 
City's Planning Division, thorough photographic and videographic 
documentation of the Public Service Building was completed in November. 
The documentation will be kept for archival purposes by the city and is 
available for viewing by the public. In December, asbestos was removed 
from the building in preparation for demolition. The distinctive exterior 
light fixtures and interior handrails, fixtures, and marble were also 
re~oved from the building and were placed in city storage for future use. 

The demolition process, which began on January 13, will be slow, with 
the building being dismantled piece by piece, one floor at a time. 
Demolition is scheduled for completion in March, when construction of the 
replacement plaza will begin. The basement of the Public Service Building 
will remain under the plaza for functional uses related to civic center. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
TGHS TO PARTICIPATE IN DOWNTOWN STREE.T FESTIVAL 

Glendale's upcoming street festival, "GlenFest '93" will be a three­
day celebration in downtown Glendale featuring fun, food, and family 
entertainment. The event will be held Friday through Sunday, May 14-16 on 
a specially decorated section of Brand Boulevard and will include live 
music, puppet shows, restaurant and merchant booths, and children's 
entertainment at the Exchange. "GlenFest '93" is being presented by the 
Glendale Chamber of Commerce in cooperation with the City of Glendale and 
community sponsors, including TGHS. 

TG~S will participate by selling tickets and scrip for the event; as a 
nonprofit organization, we will receive back 25% of our total sales. We 
encourage TGHS members to attend this exciting festival and to purchase 
tickets from a TGHS representative. One-day passes are $5 for adults and 
$3 for children; a three-day pass is $20, and includes a coupon for $15 
worth of food and beverage scrip. Tickets for top-talent concerts may also 
be purchased from TGHS for between $20 and $30. If you are interested in 
helping TGHS sell tickets or would like to buy tickets to benefit TGHS, 
please call (818) 242-7447. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 

CITY CONDUCTING ORAL HISTORY PROGRAM 

The City of Glendale Planning Division's oral history program was 
launched at an orientation and training session on November 7. The program 
will involve conducting tape recorded interviews of individuals who have a 
unique knowledge of Glendale history. The tapes and their written 
transcriptions will be used for a variety of purposes in the future, 
including placement in the City's library. Anyone interested in 
volunteering as an interviewer or interviewee should contact Gerald Wasser, 
the City's Preservation Planner at (818) 548-2140. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Newsletter editor: Suzanne McKay 
Thanks to all newsletter contributors, to Andrea Humberger for her 
production assistance, and to David Smith and Daphne Lindstrum for their 
help in the bulk mailing. 
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

Several appointments have been made by the TGHS Board of · Directors 
since our last newsletter. The position of Assistant Docent Coordinator, 
who assists and succeeds the Docent Coordinator, has been filled by Karen 
MacDonald~ Vi Long has been appointed to serve as Historian, and will keep 
the TGHS scrapbooks. Vi will replace Alice Rice, who has served as 
Historian for two years and is stepping down because she is moving away. 
We thank Alice for all her work and wish her well in her new home in New 
Mexico. 

We are looking for a volunteer to serve as Program Chair in the coming 
year. The Program Chair plans the educational programs for our monthly 
General Membership meetings. Though the term of the position would not 
begin until September 1, we hope to find the volunteer this spring or 
summer so he or she will have time to plan the fall programs. If you are 
interested in serving as Program Chair, please call {818) 242-7447. 

Andrea Humberger 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
WELCOME TO NEW DOCTORS' HOUSE DOCENTS 

We are pleased and proud to welcome six new members to our Doctors' 
House Docent Guild. These new docents have recently completed their 
training class, conducted by Isabelle Meyer, and are now giving tours to 
Doctors' House visitors. They are Raffelle Ricci, Marian Simpson, Dolly 
Dittler, Sara VanderHelm, Emily Wargo, and Christine Ziegler. 

Marian has been a Glendale resident for fifty years, coming from New 
Jersey during World War II to work at Lockheed. For 24 years she was 
employed by the City of Glendale working in several divisions. In mid-life 
she earned a Master's degree in English at California State University 
L.A., then taught there part time for several years. She is an active 
volunteer at Holy Family Church in Glendale, and last year received a Papal 
Honor for her service to the Church. 

Sara, who recently moved with her family from Sacramento to Glendale, 
is a junior at Providence High School in Burbank. She lives near The 
Doctors' House, and decided to become a docent because she is interested in 
history and thought it would be fun to educate others on that subject. She 
signed up with her friend and classmate Emily Wargo and reports that she is 
finding her new hobby to be very pleasant. Sara also plays the piano and 
harp, and was on her school's cross country team. 

Dolly came to live in Glendale last summer when her husband Bill took 
up his position of Deputy Synod Executive for the Presbyterian Church in 
Southern California and Hawaii. Before coming here they resided and raised 
their three children in Riverside while Bill served in the ministry. Dolly 
worked several years in an art gallery and did much volunteer and creative 
work in her church and community. She is continuing this in Glendale, with 
her work as a docent enabling her to contribute to and become a part of the 
community. Since her roots are deep in California and she is interested in 
the Victorian way of life, she finds being a docent very satisfying. 

Our organization and visitors to The Doctors' House are fortunate to 
have such talented and generous people as docents. Watch our next 
newsletter for introductions to Raffelle, Emily, and Christine. 

Reported with thanks to Helen Wrede 
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Spotlight on Service: 

Doris McKently 

Doris McKently, born and raised in the Silverlake area, attended 
Marshall High and earned a BA in Art and Education from Occidental College. 
She taught briefly at John Muir School in Glendale and then took a seven 
month tour of South America before returning to teaching. In 1951 Doris 
and her husband Melvin built a house on a section of her family's property 
in the Verdugo Woodlands, which included the historic Verdugo Adobe and the 
Oak of Peace. Long interested in history, Doris researched the property 
and gave many enthusiastic tours of the Adobe which her family was 
carefully tending. 

After teaching at Montrose Elementary School for ten years, Doris took 
a break to raise her three children and then taught at R.D. White for 20 
years. Doris and Melvin joined TGHS in the early 1980s and helped with 
fundraising efforts for the restoration of The Doctors' House. They also 
served as docents for TGHS tours of Tropico, the Masonic Temple, and stone 
houses. Doris has been a Doctors' House docent since 1989, leads weekday 
tours for local school groups, and has trained new docents. She 
contributes to many TGHS events by playing the piano and attends public 
hearings on important preservation issues. As an usher for the Alex 
Extravaganza, Doris accompanied Bob Hope onto the Alex Theatre stage. 

Doris's contribution to the appreciation of local history goes beyond 
her work with TGHS. She gives presentations on local history to elementary 
school students, has given teacher training on local history, and recently 
assisted with the development of a 3rd grade local history curriculum for 
the Glendale schools. Doris also volunteers at R.D. White, serves on the 
City's Beautification Advisory Council, and is active in PEO, an 
educational philanthropic organization. Doris has many hobbies, including 
gardening, sketching, writing children's stories, and travel. 

Doris brings energy and enthusiasm to everything she does, and TGHS is 
very fortunate to have her as an active member. We appreciate her 
meaningful contributions to TGHS and to Glendale in promoting the 
celebration and appreciation of local history. 

Andrea Humberger 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 

ANTIQUE INFANTS' CLOTHING ON DISPLAY 

The new Doctors' House historic exhibit will feature babies' clothing, 
such as vintage Christening gowns. The opening reception for the new 
display will ·be held Sunday, March 7 from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. Refreshments 
will be served. The display will continue through April. Come visit this 
display of charming little outfits from days gone by! 
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BOUTIQUE OPENS HOLIDAY SEASON AT DOCTORS' HOUSE 

The Glendale Historical Society and its Docent Guild held their second 
annual boutique and opened the traditional Victorian Christmas display on 
December 6. Visitors were treated to the delights of the authentically 
decorated house, refreshments, holiday music, and the opportunity to 
purchase handmade crafts, Christmas decorations, antique linens, and 
homebaked goods. 

Due to the threat of rain, the sales tables were set up indoors. The 
intimacy of the house, the uniqueness of holiday music, and the visitors 
moving leisurely in and out of the rooms created a festive atmosphere that 
seemed right out of the hol~.day ~cenes in A Christmas Carol. Outside, 
vintage cars were displayed. The event was not only fun, but it was a 
successful fundraiser. Sales from linens and other Acquisitions Committee 
items totalled $150 and will go t o the acquisitions fund and sales from 
Historical Society merchandise and boutique items totaled over $400. 

Many people worked to make the event successful, including Merry 
Franzen, Lorraine Zabaro, Leslie Thornhill, Andrea Humberger, Wheeler Doll , 
Bill Shepherd, Sid Gordon, Shannon Pedlow, Jim Constantian, Lenore Haten ,_ 
Jean Kohler, Faye Williams, Vi Long, Lorrayne Forstall, Doyle Kutch , the 
team of docents, and TGHS members who donated items~ Special thanks to 
Frances Doll, who chaired the fund raiser; Karen MacDonald, who decorated 
the house beautifully; Doris McKently, who played lively carols on our 1877 
piano; and Ether Shearer, who attractively arranged the sales displays . 

Terry Richman 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
GUIDE TO HISTORIC OUTINGS NOW AVAILABLE AT DOCTORS' HOUSE 

A Guide to Historical Outings in Southern California by Dr. Gloria 
Ricci Lothrop is now available for purchase at The Doctors' House. The new 
book describes hundreds of cultural and historic celebrations, museums and 
tours, and provides locations and contact telephone numbers. Information 
is easily accessed in the 144-page guide through indexing and cross­
indexing under three divisions: geographic area, topics (interested in 
ethnic history/landmarks? antiques? the old West?), and holiday 
celebrations. Familiar sightseeing spots such as Little Tokyo a nd the J. 
Paul Getty Museum are included, as are a large number of lesser-known local 
treasures. We are pleased to offer this book as one of our many 
merchandise items promoting the understanding and enjoyment of local 
history. It can be purchased at The Doctors' House for $8. 

Terry Richman 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
DOCTORS' HOUSE NOTECARDS AND POSTCARDS 

Have you or your out-of-town guests ever noticed how few souvenir 
items are available as mementos of our city's attractions? The Glendale 
Historical Society has two very special ones, each depicting The Doctors ' 
House. Double-folded notecards illustrated with a line drawing of the 
house come in packets of four, and can be purchased for $2 per packet. 
Beautiful large color postcards of the house are 35 cents each or t hree for 
$1. Both notecards and postcards are sold at The Doctors' House every 
Sunday when the house is open, from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. 
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Nicholas Roberts and Jonathan MacDonald 
decorated the Victorian Christmas tree. 
(Photo by Leslie Thornhill) 

HOUSE BRILLIANT TEAM BEAUTIFIES DOCTORS' HOUSE 

In preparation for the Victorian Christmas Boutique and holiday season 
the December 5 House Brilliant Team volunteers did a beautiful job, as 
always, making The Doctors' House sparkle. Many thanks to Team members 
Robert Seiden, Gerald Behoteguy, Bob Newcomb, Helen Wrede, Denise Tari, 
Merry Franzen, and Team leader Leslie Thornhill. Special thanks to the 
men, who washed windows, cleaned out-of-the-way places, polished wood, and 
climbed ladders to wash transom windows. 

The Christmas tree was decorated by Leslie Thornhill, Gerald 
Behoteguy, Nicholas Roberts, and Jonathan MacDonald. Nicholas, age 11, is 
a former student of Leslie, and Jonathan, age 12, is the son of Assistant 
Docent Coordinator Karen MacDonald. 

Cleaning and decorating The Doctors' House, says Leslie, is a very 
sp~cial activity. While in the house without guests, volunteers can relax 
and enjoy the beauty and history of the rooms. "We become very familiar 
with the house and its objects the more we are there, the more we can 
see and appreciate. It really is like being a time traveller to the last 
century." 

To find out about helping on the House Brilliant Team, phone Leslie 
Thornhill at 818-846-0247. 

Reported with thanks to 
Leslie Thornhill 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
TGHS CELEBRATES THE HOLIDAYS 

The annual TGHS holiday party was held on December 13 in the Education 
B~ilding of the historic First United Methodist Church. Partygoers enjoyed 
fine food and great company in the attractive Builders Room, which we 
obtained through the efforts of Jean Kohler. A big thank you goes to 
Margar~t ~ammond and Bill Shepherd for organizing the event. Special 
appreciation also goes to Fred Hammond and Sid Gordon, who helped set up 
the party room, the background music, and the decorations. Thanks to all 
members for their delicious potluck contributions, and finally to Doris 
McKently for playing the piano and leading us all in a spirited rendition 
of Christmas carols. 

8 
Reported with thanks to Bill Shepherd 



TGHS JOINS DAYS OF VERDUGO$· FESTIVITIES 

The card tables came out of Dick Montgomery's garage, the local 
Jaycees allocated the space which we could use, the blue and white canopy 
went up, and the poles with the TGHS banner and the Stars and Stripes were 
raised to complete our booth in Verdugo Park. All this was in preparation 
for our participation in Glendale's traditional Days of Verdugos Carnival 
October 17 and 18 in Verdugo Park. We were adjacent to Baked Goods Galore, 
near the Bahai tent, and down the aisle from the Glendale Humane Society, 
baseball cards, and healing stones. While we staffed our display of 
literature, maps, and books, a stage and hay bales provided a setting for 
Middle Eastern and Latin American dancing. It was truly a community affair. 

The TGHS representatives through the weekend were Dick Montgomery, 
Helen Wrede, Andrea Humberger, Bob Newcomb, Dan Cabrera, Wally Forstall, 
George Knutsen, Sid Gordon, Denise Tari, and Shannon Pedlow. Our sales 
totalled a respectable $196, and our location near the carnival rides 
provided high visibility for our organization. We were able to extend a 
friendly greeting to all who passed by, and to provide a broad variety of 
materials about the history of our city and the work of our organization. 
Many thanks to all who helped represent us. 

Robert M. Newcomb 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 

GLENDALE COMMUNITY FOUNDATION OFFERS GRANT FOR EQUIPMENT 

We are pleased to announce that The Glendale Historical Society will 
receive $500 as a matching grant from the Glendale Community Foundation to 
purchase a laser printer for use with our computer. The grant is 
contingent upon our ability to raise matching funds of $500. The Community 
Foundation is a publicly-supported charitable endowment which makes grants 
to local nonprofit groups. We appreciate this grant from them and thank 
Executive Director Tom Miller for facilitating the grant request process. 

Each TGHS member is urged to donate $5 to help us match the $500 and 
purchase a laser printer for use in the production of our quarterly 
newsletter, meeting flyers, and educational materials on local heritage 
issues. Please send donations to TGHS, P.O. Box 4173, Glendale 91202. 

Andrea Humberger 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR POSITION OPEN 

The editorship of our TGHS quarterly newsletter will be open beginning 
July 1, following the 12-year tenure of Suzanne McKay. This position 
offers the chance to use creative and communication skills to keep our 
members and the community informed of and enthusiastic about our 
activities, Glendale history, and current happenings related to the 
preservation of our city's historic sites. If you'd like to become editor 
and would like some assistance in getting started, Suzanne will have you 
participate in the preparation of the next newsletter. Please phone TGHS 
at 818-242-7447 if you are interested in this very rewarding and 
interesting volunteer opportunity. 
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NEW MEMBERS 

A warm welcome to the following new members who have recently joined 
our organization: 

Bill and Sydney Bennett 
Deborah Dentler 
Dolly Dittler 
Glendale Police Historical Project 
Robert Kutner, AIA 
Mary Mendel 
Janet Reddington 

SUSTAINING AND CORPORATE MEMBERS 

Raffelle Ricci 
Marian Simpson 
Sara Vanderhelm 
Rosemary West 
Emily Wargo 
Christine Ziegler 

Special thanks to our new and renewing Corporate and Sustaining 
Members: 

Corporate 

Tawana LaMont, Sammons Communications 
Garry Powers, Fidelity Federal Bank 

KEEPING IN TOUCH 

Sustaining 

Howard Anderson 
Mr. and Mrs. Harlan Banks 

Jim and Libby Brown 
Los Angeles Public Library 
Valerie and Bruce Merritt 

Keeping in touch with current civic issues affecting Glendale's 
historic and architectural -heritage is vital to our success. We urge our 
members to attend the following regular meetings of local governmental 
bodies to keep informed of these issues and to be able to respond t~ them: 

Redevelopment Agency 
and City Council 

Every Tuesday 
1:30 and 2:00 p.m. 
613 E. Broadway 
City Hall 
Council Chambers 

Historic Preservation 
Commission 

First Monday of the month 
2:00 p.m. 
633 E. Broadway, 
Municipal Services 
Building, Room 105 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * 
TGHS MEMBERSHIP NAME BADGES AVAILABLE 

Environmental & 
Planning Board 

Thursdays 
3:00 p.m. 
633 E. Broadway, 
Municipal Services 
Building, Room 106 

Members are reminded that personalized TGHS name badges can be ordered 
through Helen Pedlow for $4. These hard plastic badges feature our 
Doctors' House logo and the member's name. They're a nice way to identify 
yourself at our various TGHS functions to members and the public. To order 
a name badge, contact Helen at 818-242-7066. 
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February 28 
Sunday 

March 3 
Wednesday 

March 4, 18 
April 1 
Thursdays 

March 7 
Sunday 

April 7 
Wednesday 

May 5 
Wednesday 

May 14-16 
Friday -

Sunday 

May 22 
Saturday 

June 2 
Wednesday 

June 3-6 
Thursday -

Sunday 

SUNDAYS 

THE GLENDALE HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR WINTER AND SPRING 1993 

Celebrating Black History Month, Pasadena Heritage and . the 
Society of Architectural Historians/So. California Chapter host a 
home tour of Pasadena and Flintridge mansions and estates 
designed by prominent architect Paul R. Williams. $18 in advance, 
$25 on tour day. For information, please call (818) 793-0189. 

TGHS General Membership Meeting. TGHS sponsors a Candidates 
Forum for City Council candidates for the April 6 municipal 
election. Candidates will discuss their positions on local 
historic preservation, heritage, and neighborhood issues. 7 pm -
9 pm, Glendale Board of Education, Board Room, 223 N. Jackson. 

Lecture series on Postwar Modern Commercial Architecture 
sponsored by the Los Angeles Conservancy. UNOCAL Building, East 
Lobby Auditorium, 1201 w. Fifth Street in Los Angeles, 7:30 pm. 
Admission is free. For information, please call 213-623-CITY. 

Opening Reception for The Doctors' House spring exhibit of Turn­
of-the-Century baby clothing. Tours and refreshments, 2 pm-4 pm. 

TGHS General Membership Meeting. Glendale's Classical Theatre 
Company, A Noise Within, will introduce TGHS members to their 
actors, productions, and landmark home, Glendale's historic 
Masonic Temple building. 7:30 p.m., Carillon Room, Glendale 
Federal Bank, 401 N. Brand Blvd. 

TGHS General Membership Meeting. Decorative arts conservator Ron 
Reed will present a slide presentation and overview-of his work 
on the recent restoration of the El Capitan Theatre in Hollywood 
and will relate it to the restoration work program he is now 
implementing at the Alex Theatre. 7:30 p.m., Carillon Room, 
Glendale Federal Bank, 401 N. Brand. 

GlenFest '93. A community street fair in downtown Glendale 
featuring food and family entertainment. Purchase tickets from 
TGHS -- our organization receives 25% of our total sales! For 
information or to buy tickets, please call 818-242-7447. 

1993 TGHS Awards Presentation and Festivities. Annual awards 
presentation honoring leadership, service and contributions to 
the celebration and preservation of Glendale's heritage. 11 a.m., 
1700 Colina Drive. Invitations will be mailed to TGHS members. 

TGHS Annual General Membership Meeting. Annual Committee Reports 
and election of Board Members. 

The California Preservation Foundation hosts their annual 
statewide preservation conference in Long Beach. TGHS members 
are encouraged to attend this important event. For further 
information and carpool opportunities, call (818) 242-7447. 

----------------------------------- Continuing -----------------------------------

The Doctors' House, Brand Park. 1601 W. Mountain. Open free to 
the public. Docent-guided tours of the restored Queen Anne­
Eastlake home, now operated by TGHS as a house museum. Open 2 pm 
to 4 pm; last tour begins at 3:40. 

Casa Adobe de San Rafael, 1330 Dorothy Drive, Glendale. Free 
docent-guided tours provided by Glendale Beautiful on the first 
Sunday of every month, from_ 1 pm - 3 pm. 
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MEMBERSHIP 

Membership in The Glendale Historical Society is open to all persons 
interested in learning about, promoting, and preserving Glendale's history. 
Members receive quarterly newsletters, announcements of events, discounts 
on TGHS tours, and the opportunity to work on a variety of projects. 
Annual dues are $20 Individual, $30 Family, $50 Sustaining, $10 
Student/Senior, $25 Non-Profit Organization, and $100 Corporate. 

General meetings are held monthly (except July, August and December) 
at 7:30 p.m. on the first Wednesday of the month, in the Carillon Room, 
Glendale Federal Bank, 401 North Brand Boulevard. Telephone: 818-242-7447. 

Membership Application 

Name: ---------------------------------------
Address: ______________________________ Zip: ____ _ 

Telephone: ------------- )New Member 

)Change of Address 

)Renewing Member 

I would like to assist in the following area(s): 

Education 
Research 

Other 

Preservation 
Graphic Arts/Publications 

The Glendale Historical Society 
P.O. Box 4173 
Glendale, CA 91202 
818-242-7447 

The Doctors' House 
Newsletter 

Non-Profit Org. 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Glendale, CA 
Permit No. 1183 
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